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Subject:
Support AB 2054 (Thurmond) – Fight Hunger with Summer EBT for Children

Opportunity 
Summer is a particularly vulnerable time for low-income children. When school is out, kids lose access to essential resources like healthy, affordable school meals. Across California, two in every five low-income households with children cannot consistently afford enough food. That means children in at least 1.7 million California households live in food-insecure conditions. 

Summer EBT for Children (SEBTC) is federally funded nutrition assistance used to purchase groceries when school is out of session and school meals are not available. SEBTC is a well-tested strategy to decrease hunger and improve children’s diets. It has launched in eight states and two tribal nations, but not in California. Congress is poised to increase the reach of these benefits.

What Does AB 2054 Do?

AB 2054 will fight child hunger by preparing California to implement federally funded SEBTC.

· AB 2054 will direct the state to design an SEBTC system, building upon existing technology, and pursue all available federal authority and funding to implement SEBTC.

Why Support AB 2054?
Research and common sense tell us that children need year-round access to nutritious meals. Those meals prevent chronic hunger and support optimal health, learning, and development. 
SEBTC has been rigorously evaluated. With SEBTC, children are less likely to experience food insecurity and more likely consume nutritious foods like fruits, vegetables, and whole grains. In fact, SEBTC eliminates the most severe form of food insecurity for one third of children who would otherwise experience it. 

SEBTC also brings federal dollars back into state and local economies as families use it to shop at food markets in their communities.

SEBTC works, but it’s not at work in California. Since 2011, SEBTC has served children in eight other states and two tribal nations. California already passed up a chance to bring SEBTC to our state. We cannot afford to miss another opportunity.
AB 2054 has received unanimous bipartisan support in all committees, wide public support, and no opposition. 
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